
SPELLBROOK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

FLOURISHING IN LOVE AND LEARNING 

NEWSLETTER – 8th September 2023 

VALUE: Thankfulness 
‘Always be thankful.’ 1 Thessalonians 5.16 

 

 
The New Ruby Class having fun outside. 

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

After a great summer break, we are delighted to back in school and eager to commence the new school year. The   
teachers came back to work last Friday and spent two days training. One day focused on safeguarding and child 
protection, ensuring that all are fully aware of the latest guidance and procedures. The other day was a very 
practical day and put the staff into the role of being the learners. This term we shall be introducing a new element 
to our curriculum, which will fit into parts of PE, PSHE and outdoor learning and aims to promote character 
development.  In order to understand the programme, the staff were required to take part in a number of 
activities and challenges. As a great deal of this involves problem solving and working as a team, that is what the 
staff were required to do. We had fun even as we learned and reflected on all the benefits the children can gain 
from this.  It is called Commando Joe’s and will be rolled out across the school, starting this term. 

 
 

Our youngest children have started their phased transition into school. It is going very well, and all seem to be 
coping. They are enjoying having fun together and getting to know each other as well as getting used to all of the 
daily routines. (see above) 
 
Sapphire Class have been enjoying the weather outside and using their new play equipment. We are hoping that 
their new climbing equipment will have the surface completed at the start of next week and be available for use 
before the end of the week. They have also started their more formal curriculum and I will enjoy teaching some 
of Sapphire class, currently the Year 1s, for maths every Friday.  
 
 
 



     
 

Emerald have started their science topic on rocks and have been comparing and grouping together different 
kinds of rocks based on their appearance. Over time they will learn more about the different types of rocks and 
how they are formed. They will also continue to develop their observational and descriptive skills. 
 

  
 
Diamond Class are starting their first history topic of the year, WW2, and have created these Blitz skylines 
using a colourwash and black silhouettes.  
 

    
 
Next week there will be meet the teacher sessions after school for Sapphire, Emerald and Diamond Classes.  Even 
if you know the teachers well, this meeting is a good opportunity to find out more about the expectations for the 
year for your child’s class and we would therefore love to see you all. We will arrange some supervision for 
children so that you can focus on the information from the teacher. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Jeremy Fisher 

 



MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Father Simon writes: 

I hope you’ve all managed to find a bit of rest and relaxation during the 

summer holidays and, as a school community, are raring to get stuck into 

the new school year. 

 

I’m looking forward to seeing all the pupils and staff on Monday for my first 

Collective Worship with them which, for this first half-term, is going to be 

on the theme of ‘Thankfulness’.  So, I’m looking forward to hearing from 

the pupils about what they’re thankful for following their summer break. 

 

At Great St Mary’s this Sunday, we’re also going to be giving thanks.  

On this occasion, giving thanks for the patron saint of our church - 

Mary, the mother of Jesus - because this Sunday is the nearest Sunday 

to today - September 8th - which is the day on which the global Church 

celebrates Mary’s birthday. 

 

And as is tradition for our patronal festival at Great St Mary’s, we’re 

having a guest speaker at our 9.30am service.  This year, we’re going 

to be joined by PC Gary Bentley, the chair of the Christian Police Association in Hertfordshire, who will be 

reflecting on his experiences as ‘a Christian and a copper’. 

 

And, as we’re back into term time, our Sunday Club - with arts and crafts 

for younger members of our church community - will be running during 

the 9.30am Sunday service before we end with cake and Prosecco - as 

well as the usual tea, coffee or squash. 

 

More Prosecco will be freely on offer during our Patronal Festival Bring-

Your-Own Picnic lunch which begins at 12.30pm either in Church House 

or, weather permitting, outside in the churchyard.  Our day will then 

wrap itself up with a Festal Choral Evensong at 5pm. 

 

The weather promises to be good.  So, if you’re going to be around Sawbridgeworth this Sunday, I do hope 

you’ll consider popping along and joining the celebrations. 

 

God bless, 

 

Fr Simon 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK  

Emerald 

Flora 
 

STARS OF THE YEAR 

Ruby 
 

 Sidney for his excellent attitude and trying 

new things. 

 

 Gracie for her knowledge of school rules and 
being a role model. 

 
Sapphire 

 
 Abel for a great focused approach to his 

learning this week. 

 

 George for a superb start back at school this 
week. 

 Emerald 
 

 Harry F for super, independent maths work. 

 
 Lilly for her fantastic attitude towards learning. 

Diamond 
 

 Maizee-Leigh for excellent participation in 

class discussions. 

 

 Alden for making a great start to the year with 
excellent behaviour and work ethic. 

 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance – 93.2% 

 
Whole School Target Set – 96% 

 
 
Please contact school every day of any absence.  
This can be done by calling 01279 723 204, 
Option 1 and then leaving a message on the 
absence line.   
 
If you are going to be late, please also advise 
the school office to ensure a meal is ordered 
in time. 
 

  Meet the Teacher – parents are invited for a brief 

meeting after school as follows: 

Monday 11th Sept – Diamond 

Tuesday 12th Sept – Sapphire 

Wednesday 13th Sept - Emerald 

 

 Emerald Class Swimming starts on Wednesday 

13th September (current Year 2 & 3).   

 
 Football Club resumes on Tuesday 12th 

September and Dodgeball Club resumes on 

Thursday 14th September for children in 

Reception to Year 6.  To book, please click on the 

link: www.gjwsports.co.uk  

 

 Gardening Club resumes on Wednesday 13th 
September from 3.20 – 4.30 pm for children in 

Year 3 to 6.  To sign up, please see the flyer below. 

 

 The Secret Art Club is new to Spellbrook and 

starts on Friday 15th September from 3.20 – 4.20 

pm.  The club is open to children in Reception to 

Year 6.  Please see the flyer below for information 

on how to sign up. 

 

http://www.gjwsports.co.uk/


NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday ❖ Mild Chicken Curry (Red) 

❖ Macaroni Cheese (V) (Green) 

❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Tuesday ❖ Veggie Sausages with Gravy (Ve) 

(Red) 

❖ Sweet Chilli Quorn (V) (Green) 

❖ Tomato Pasta with Cheese 

(Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Wednesday ❖ Roast Pork (Red) 

❖ Sheperdess Pie (V) (Green)  

❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Thursday ❖ Beef Burger in a Bun (Red) 

❖ Vegetarian Roll (Ve) (Green)   

❖ Cheesy Pasta (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Friday ❖ Battered Fish Fillet (Red) 

❖ Cheese & Tomato Pizza (V) 

(Green)   

❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 
 

  

Date Event 

11/09/23 Diamond Class – Meet the Teacher 

12/09/23 Sapphire Class – Meet the Teacher 

13/09/23 Emerald Class – Meet the Teacher 

13/09/23 Emerald Class Swimming Starts 

13/09/23 Gardening Club Resumes – Y3-6 

14/09/23 Herts & Essex Open Evening – Y6 

15/09/23 Secret Art Club Resumes – Rec – Y6 

16/09/23 Hockerill Open Morning – Y6 

21/09/23 Boys High Open Evening – Y6 

26/09/23 Year 2 Scooter Training 

28/09/23 Leventhorpe School Open Evening – Y6 

02/10/23 School Photos - Individual 

04/10/23 Avanti Grange Open Evening – Y6 

05/10/23 Birchwood High Open Evening – Y6 

13/10/23 Y6 TLM & Height/Weight 

23/10/23 – 
27/10/23 

Half Term 

07/11/23 Parent Consultations 

29/11/23 Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

01/12/23 Occasional Day – School Closed 

07/12/23 Pantomime – South Mill Arts 

13/12/23 Emerald Class Last Swimming Lesson 

20/12/23 Last Day of Autumn Term 23 

04/01/24 Inset 3 

05/01/24 Inset 4 

08/01/24 First Day Back 

19/02/24 – 
23/02/24 

Half Term 

26/02/24 First Day Back 

28/03/24 Last Day of Spring Term  

15/04/24 First Day Back 

06/05/24 Early May Bank Holiday 

27/05/24 – 
31/05/24 

Half Term 

03/06/24 Inset 5 

23/07/24 Last Day of Summer Term 
 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk
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www.gjwsports.co.uk  

http://www.gjwsports.co.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Supporting Children with Body Image 
Masterclass Tickets, Tue 12 Sep 2023 at 

18:00 | Eventbrite 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-children-with-body-image-masterclass-tickets-698949706387?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-children-with-body-image-masterclass-tickets-698949706387?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-children-with-body-image-masterclass-tickets-698949706387?aff=oddtdtcreator

